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September General Membership
Meeting

By Kayleen Kusterer, LNA President

Please join the LNA on September 12th for the General
Membership meeting at the Laurelhurst Club. Rob Nosse,
currently the state representative for HD 42 (which includes
Laurelhurst), will be our guest speaker. Rob will discuss
what's currently happening in Salem to address issues that
affect our communities at both local and state levels. This is
a great opportunity to hear from an elected state official and
to get your questions answered.

If you would like to submit questions prior to the meeting,
please email them to Laurelhurst.President@gmail.com.

Rob Nosse has been a state representative since 2014. He has
recently served on the Ways and Means Committee, where
he co-chairs the sub-committee for human services, and he
also serves as Vice Chair of the House Behavioral Health Care
Committee. In those two roles, Representative Nosse was
able to steer more than one billion dollars in federal and
state marijuana revenues into a series of behavioral health
bills and budgets during the 2021 and 2022 sessions -- one of
the largest investments in behavioral and mental health in
decades. He was recently appointed to serve as the chair of
the House Health Care Committee. He is also one of two
Majority Whips; in that role he is responsible for working
with other members of the Democratic Caucus to assure
support for passage of important bills and priorities when
final votes come.

Rob lives in SE Portland with his husband Jim. He is the
proud father of two Portland Public Schools alumni, and the
grandfather of three prospective PPS students.

Rob is an activist/advocate at heart. He has spent his entire
working life trying to make positive social changes for
students and working families that improve their lives.

Please mark your calendars for the LNA Membership
meeting on September 12. The meeting starts at 6:30 pm and
will be held at the Laurelhurst Club, 3721 SE Ankeny Street.

(reneral) Wembership lecling

Sept. 12, 2023, 6:30 PM - 8 PM

FOCUS TOPIC:
e Guest Speaker Rob Nosse, State
Representative for HD 42

IU’s Happening: Anna Mann House
Good Neighbor Agreement

By Merideth Driscoll

During LNA’s May general meeting, our neighborhood
association along with the Kerns Neighborhood
Association (KNA) signed and celebrated a Good
Neighbor Agreement with the Anna Mann House!
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A special welcome to Anna Mann residents! We
hope you enjoy reading our Laurelhurst
Newsletter and join in our many neighborhood
events and activities. We look forward to
meeting you all!

Although the Anna Mann House sits in the Kerns
Neighborhood and is not a member of the Laurelhurst
Neighborhood Association, the LNA has committed to
ongoing communication with all parties involved with
the development. The Anna Mann House Workgroup will
meet on a quarterly basis to discuss and problem-solve
any neighborhood issues that arise. The Workgroup will
consist of the LNA, the KNA, the developer Innovative
Housing Inc. (IHI) and the ongoing, on-site management
company, Income Property Management (IPMCO).
Continued on page 3
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UPCOMING EVENTS
September

LNA General Membership &
12 Board Meeting, Laurelhurst Club
6:30 - 8 PM

Laurelhurst Park Clean Up
13 9 AM - 12 PM, 3600 SE Ankeny St.

north side

October

10 LNA Board Meeting
6:30 PM, Laurelhurst Club

Laurelhurst Park Clean Up
11 9 AM - 12 PM, 3600 SE
Ankeny St. north side

Kids Halloween Event
29 11 am-12:30 pm, registration required.
Visit Laurelhurstpdx.org for more info.

All events held at The Laurelhurst Club,

3721 SE Ankeny St unless otherwise noted.

Have an upcoming event you’d like to
share in the newsletter? Send an email
with details to
laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com.

Laurelhurst Neighborhood
Association

Keep In Touch With Us!
@ laurelhurstpdx.org
@ facebook.com/LaurelhurstPDX
< g laurelhurstboard@gmail.com

*

Laurelhurst Neighborhood Association Newsletter
Published January, March, May, September & November.

Contact: Editor for article deadlines,

laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com.

Ad Manager for ad rates, ads.laurelhurst@gmail.com.

Articles reflect authors’ opinions unless stated as LNA'’s official
position. LNA assumes no responsibility for advertisers’
content or credentials. All rights reserved. Reproduction in
whole or in part without permission is prohibited.
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See an incident you need to report, but not sure who to call?
Save these numbers in your phone.

For reporting an active incident of violence,
medical emergency or life-threatening event.

MULTNOMAH COUNTY BEHAVIORAL HEALTH
CRISIS HOTLINE

A 24/7 call center for reporting a mental health
breakdown or crisis. Call (503) 988-4888 or toll-free
at 1-800-716-9769

NON-EMERGENCY LINE

For situations that are not an immediate
threat to life or property. Call (503) 823-3333

311 (MULTNOMAH COUNTY)

For questions, local government service needs, reporting a
stolen bike or pothole within Multhomah County.
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(It's Happening: Anna Mann House continued from page 1)

The Anna Mann House is located on NE 33rd St. at NE
Holladay Street and will provide 128 units of affordable
housing with 64 parking spaces. AMH has committed to
giving every resident a Trimet pass and will provide bike
storage for residents. EV charging stations will be
provided. AMH will inform residents who have cars of
PBOT parking regulations. On-street parking close to the
development is expected to be in high demand. (Read more
about innovative solutions to limited street parking in the
May LNA newsletter.)

Several residents have moved into the East Building of
the Anna Mann House. The South Building will be
completed at the end of July and the main, historic
building will be completed by the end of September.

The apartments are intended for low-income
households, especially families, immigrants, and people
of color. Wraparound services and a full-time staff
member will be on-site to help residents of all the
buildings maintain housing stability.

This will include the participation of mental health
nonprofit New Narrative (previously Luke-Dorf), which
will provide off-site care and addiction services.

The LNA has made a generous donation to the Anna
Mann House to aid in the construction of a children’s
play area, which will be available for all residents of the
Kerns and Laurelhurst communities to enjoy! The
playground will be completed by the end of October.

[HI expects the Anna Mann House to be home to 60-
100 children. As of July 11, however, no school-aged
children had moved in. The LNA’s IDEA committee has
been working with Laurelhurst School staff and PTA
officers, Anna Mann staff and the staff of PBOT Safe
Routes to Schools to help new Laurelhurst School
students walk or ride safely through the neighborhood
to school. Once children have moved in, plans for
students’ safe travel to school will be in place and
volunteers will be needed to carry out those plans. If
you are interested in helping please send an email to
Carol Kast, Chair of the IDEA committee at
dei.laurelhurst@gmail.com.
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President’s Letter
By Kayleen Kusterer, LNA President

Dear Neighbors,

Well, summer is almost behind us; it will soon be pumpkin
spice latte season. I hope everyone had a pleasant summer
and was able to enjoy some of the activities Portland had
to offer.

Since the May Newsletter, a lot has happened in our
neighborhood. In May, the LNA held elections for four
board seats. After the votes were counted, we have two
new board members. David Tunley is our new SEUL Rep
and Benn Egan the new treasurer. In addition, the
following board members were reelected to the board: TJ
Browning (Vice President), Steven Rebischke (SW Quad
Rep) and Abigail Smock (SE Quad Rep). A total of 146 votes
were cast: 28 in-person votes and 118 electronic votes. A
big Thank You to Jake Cann and Dian Odell for their hard
work in organizing and executing the LNA board
elections.

At the May Annual Membership meeting, LNA signed a
Good Neighbor Agreement with the Anna Mann House
(AMH), Innovative Housing Inc. and the Kerns
Neighborhood Association. This was the culmination of
discussions that have taken place over the last year,
spearheaded by interim Land Use Committee chair,
Merideth Driscoll. (See related article on page 1.)
Residents have started moving into The AMH and
occupancy will continue to ramp up well into the fall.

Thanks to a $5,000 donation from the LNA, children living
in the AMH, as well as all children in the bordering
neighborhoods, will get to enjoy a new natural
playground. This money was raised from the LNA bottle
drop fund. We look forward to the completion of this
fantastic outdoor play space.

The LNA held its annual garage sale on Saturday, June 24.
The neighborhood was abuzz with activity; over 96
households participated in the sale. This year we had an
interactive map on the LNA website and a QR code where
eager shoppers could get details and information digitally.
Thank you to Shar Ainsworth, Dian Odell, Jake Cann and
David Tunley for making the garage sale such a success.

To round out the summer activities, many neighbors came
out on August 1 to enjoy the annual Laurelhurst summer
picnic at the Laurelhurst Club. Live music, free ice cream,
a pizza truck, face painting, balloon art, and a visit from
the Portland Fire Department (Engine 9) made for a great
community-building event. Thanks to Abigail Smock for
organizing this year’s LNA picnic.

Please mark your calendars for the next LNA general
membership meeting on Tuesday, September 12 at 6:30
PM at the Laurelhurst Club. Rob Nosse, State
Representative for District 42, will be our special guest.
Continued on page 4
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(President's Letter continued from page 3.)

He will share with us what is happening in Salem to
address current issues and he will also take your
questions. Hope to see you there!

If you are interested in discussing neighborhood issues,
please drop by the Laurelhurst Club. I'd like to meet you.
I will be available to chat on the following dates and
times -- Thursday, October 5 and Thursday, October 19:
9-10:30 AM and 5-6:30 PM both days. As always, if you
would like to get involved in any capacity in the LNA,
please email me at Laurelhurst.president@gmail.com

All the best,
Kayleen

Meet Benn Egan, LNA’S new Treasurer

By Benn Egan, LNA Treasurer and Joanne O’Donnell,
Newsletter Editor

Last May the LNA
membership elected Benn
Egan to the position of LNA
Treasurer. The Newsletter
editor recently tracked Benn
down, in between bike rides
to his gym, work in his
garden, and his day job with
MIT’s Sloan School of
Management, to find out a
little more about him than
can be gleaned from his
candidate statement
published in the May
Newsletter.

LNAN: Benn, your candidate statement informed us that
you work remotely for the MIT Sloan School of
Management in Cambridge, Massachusetts as a financial
analyst. What drew you to the position of LNA Treasurer?

BE: As a fairly recent transplant from Boston, [ wanted to
find ways to engage with my new community here in
Portland. Shortly after we arrived here, the LNA
Newsletter arrived on my front porch and I was very
impressed with it. The idea that the Newsletter is still
published in paper form and hand-delivered by members
of the community intrigued me. It occurred to me that the
LNA might be an avenue into community involvement. So I
emailed the President, Kayleen Kusterer, and told her of
my interest. Kayleen suggested that my background in
finance made me a likely candidate for the Treasurer’s job.
So I'joined the Finance Committee, where I developed a bit
of a feel for the financial side of LNA’s operations, and
when the Treasurer’s seat opened up it felt natural to
enter the running.

LNAN: How did you find your way to Portland from
Boston?

BE: My wife Daniela is from Ashland and she has family all
over Oregon. We had always visited the state frequently
and had long been thinking about relocating. Our son
Malcolm was reaching school age and we had to make a
decision: either stay in Boston and become entrenched in
the schools there or make the move to Oregon. There was
nothing really tying us to Boston —- I knew I would be able
to keep my job by working remotely and Daniela would be
able to work from home as well. So we made the jump.

LNAN: What goals do you have as Treasurer?

BE: Well, I'm still pretty new at the job, but I do have some
thoughts. LNA’s acquisition of the Laurelhurst Club in 2021
has given the organization a financial boost. I would like to
be part of exploring how best to use those assets -
discerning what goals would be both achievable and have
a positive impact on Laurelhurst and even the City. I
would also like to develop a system of management
reporting - where each Board committee submits a
budget so LNA knows what it has and what its obligations
are. It's not at the top of my list, but eventually I would like
to make financial reporting more accessible to readers of
the Newsletter. I would like the Treasurer’s report to be
more of a summary of highlights of what LNA has been
doing with its money than a profit and loss statement.

LNAN: That sounds intriguing! When you can get out from
under the pile of financial reports and forecasts, how do
you like to spend your time?

BE: I'm very big into cycling. I have a car, an EV, but like to
use it as little as possible. So I bike to my gym in Cully and
run as many errands on my bike as I can. I like to ride
pieces of the 40-mile loop when I get the chance. On
Patriot’s Day this year, which is a holiday in Massachusetts
and therefore a day off for me but nobody else in my
family, I rode about 30 miles of the loop. I'm also a fan of
public transportation. Malcolm is a real “train kid” -- we
used to take the “T” all over the place when we lived in
Boston. When we arrived in Portland we rode every MAX
line to its terminus.

I've also gotten seriously into gardening. A well-developed
garden came with our NW quadrant house and I've been
working hard to improve it. This summer we had a lush
harvest of flowers and vegetables. I got a kick out of
watching Malcolm, never a big fan of vegetables, brag to
his friends about our delicious cherry tomatoes.

LNAN: Well, Benn, thanks for taking the time to let the
Newsletter and your Laurelhurst neighbors make the
acquaintance of our newest Board Officer. Good luck in
your new post!



The 2023 Portland Tree Climbing Competition: A Tree-mendously Good Time

By Jake Cann, LNA Communication Officer

The 2023 Portland Tree Climbing Competition held on June 10 in Laurelhurst Park, hosted by the Pacific
Northwest Chapter of the International Society of Arboriculture, was a captivating and impressive display of
strength and skill in tree climbing.

From beginners to seasoned climbers, participants of all skill levels took part in a day filled with educational
events, including workshops on the latest safety techniques and cutting-edge climbing tech. In addition to that,
there were also skill competitions where climbers got the opportunity to put their abilities to the test and
showcase their strength, agility and expert technique as they raced to the tops of some of Laurelhurst Park’s
tallest trees.

The 2023 Portland Tree Climbing Competition was truly a sight to see. (No trees were harmed in this competition.)




Free Tree and Shrub Pruning Class
Opportunity

By Ru Budhi, At-large Rep

A licensed arborist has offered to put on one (or more) free classes
about tree and shrub pruning in the Laurelhurst neighborhood.

Are you interested in learning the basics of pruning? Whether you're
a gardening enthusiast or simply want to enhance your knowledge
of tree care, this class is perfect for you! Best of all, it's completely
FREE!

During the class, we will delve into the fundamentals of pruning,
covering essential techniques and best practices. You'll gain
valuable insights on how to properly shape and maintain your
trees and bushes, promoting their health and vitality.

The arborist, who owns his tree care company, currently teaches
classes at property in Oregon City. But he would love to put on a
class more local to us ... if he has a sample property (or two) to use
as a classroom.

Would you offer your trees and bushes (no ladders required) to get
some good experienced pruning and trimming done as the basis for teaching the class?

If you would like to be a host yard, or are interested in attending the free class, please send a message to LNA at
Laurelhurst.contact@gmail.com. Let's grow together and unlock the secrets of successful pruning!

Traln or explaln with consistency—anytime, anywhere, any topic.

eLearning is an ideal way to communicate complex informa-
tion to diverse audiences, whether employees, volunteers,
customers, or the public. What do YOU need to communicate?

e clearning modules & programs
¢ Screencast & tutorial videos

¢ Whiteboard animations

* Gamified learning

e Professional narration

* Accessibility features

e Full video & audio production

For Tomorrow’s Success.

Serving the Portland area and beyond since 1998

v
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VETTER

LEARNING Visit us today at VetterLearning.com o
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Dog Destinations
By Alice Knouff

Portland is well-known for many things. Among them...
microbrews, food carts, public parks and...dogs! In any
season, owners trot alongside their canine friends for
exercise and socializing. Often it is the dog leading the
human, and here in Laurelhurst there are special spots the
dogs follow their noses to. One of the best is on SE Ankeny
Street, not far from Laurelhurst Park. Here grows the
“Cookie Tree” with dog biscuits dangling from its branches
and a welcoming water dish below.

Homeowner Elisa Leverton and her children began offering
dog treats well over 25 years ago when the kids were small.
They wanted to do something nice for others on Easter so
they hung the treats from their curbside tree. But when
Easter was over, Elisa says, the animals, oblivious to the
calendar, kept arriving. “It sort of morphed into doing it
throughout the year because dogs don’t know the
difference.” Appreciative pet owners have in turn left gifts of
cookies, flowers, and even wine beneath the tree, which has
become a gathering spot. “We've had a lot of fun,” Leverton
says. “The tree took on a life of its own.”

Elisa and husband Paul’s children are now grown, but their
tradition lives on. Not only on Ankeny Street, but roughly 10
blocks away on SE Pine Street. There, Johnyne Wascavage,
inspired by the Cookie Tree, created her own dog treat
station. “Elisa was my mentor,” Johnyne commented.
Another sharing wayside for eager pups was born! In case
you are wondering, yes, inevitably the local squirrels were
equally thrilled to find all those swaying goodies. Out of
necessity, both Cookie Tree households have devised small
treat containers to outsmart the critters.

Thanks to these generous neighbors, there are many lucky
dogs in Laurelhurst licking their chops. What a great
motivator for a neighborhood jaunt.

Hosts Otis and Elisa at their “Cookie Tree”.

BottleDrop Update
By Barry Kast

In 2017 the Laurelhurst neighborhood was experiencing
a sharp increase in petty crime, foraging in recycling
bins and trespass. Speaking at a General LNA meeting,
Law enforcement liaison to the LNA, Officer Sahli, said
the most important crime prevention step would be to
remove items of value from the parking strips and
recycling bins. In 2018 the LNA authorized a
neighborhood initiative to increase safe recycling of
valuable containers (10 cents each) using BottleDrop, a
well-organized approach to recycling under Oregon’s
Bottle Bill. Because newer Laurelhurst residents may not
be familiar with the program, a review may be helpful.

Residents have two options:

» They may establish accounts at local markets,
purchase green plastic bags for 20 cents each,
collect beverage containers (cans, plastic or glass)
and have the redeemed value credited to their
accounts.

» Similarly, nonprofits such as the LNA, the PTA, local
churches and other benevolent organizations may
establish “Fundraisers” to provide blue bags to
members at no cost to them. Residents deposit the
full bags at nearby markets and have the funds
dedicated to the selected Fundraiser.

During the first year of operation more than 200
residents joined the LNA program, generating up to $100
per week by 2019. Funds were used to help maintain and
restore our iconic Laurelhurst arches. Other projects
were selected as time passed. Some residents joined
Fundraisers with other nonprofits. The results over time
have substantially reduced foraging, trespassing and
petty crime.

Today there are bag distributors in every quadrant for
convenience. With resident participation we can sustain
progress to date. Any residents wanting more
information should feel free to contact me by email or
phone: Inabdrop@gmail.com or 541-760-2802. Many
thanks for your participation!
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LIV Tall evens

Mark your calendars for some upcoming fun!

Kids Palloween Svent

Sunday October 29, 11 am-12:30 p

Join us for a Spook-tacular Kids’ event. Come in your
Halloween costume for some entertainment and a kids’
costume parade. Light refreshments will be served.

This is a no-cost event; registration is required.

“Wene and Jaz5 ) Wusie

Sunday, November 19, 3-5 PM

Tickets: $20 per person

Need to stock up on wine prior to the holidays? Join
your neighbors for some local wine and jazz music
and an opportunity to purchase wine for holiday
entertaining.

This is a ticketed event, must be 21 to attend.

2@6@%{@@5 with Sania

Sunday, December 3, 10 am-noon

Ho! Ho! Ho!

For the young and the young at heart, come see Santa
and enjoy some breakfast. This is a ticketed event.

Go to thelaurelhurstclub.com /events. More information and details
will be posted on the website when they become available.




Connect To Dance
friendly & casual Social Dance Classes
atthe [| Ayralhurst Gluld sice s

¢ Fun classes! PNy s n . =
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° ¢ No long term commitment |
° + No partner needed i ™
music StUle ¢ We gender balance classes

so everyone dances

Accepting students of all ages .

Covid precautions such as open windows and fans
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BloomMusicPDX.com

(503) 828-5741

New Classes starting October 2,3,4 2023

Sign up for our newsletter to see our latest class offerings

ConnectToDance.com
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1'he Sweet Spot

The holidays will be here before you know it!
If your home is too small for this year's gathering, or you're
looking for a special place to host your employees, consider

the Laurelhurst Club. Enjoy hot cocoa by the fire, cocktails in
the mezzanine lounge or dancing on the vintage ballroom
floor.

LAURELHURST RESIDENTS WHO BOOK A DECEMBER
EVENT BY OCTOBER 1ST WILL RECEIVE A 20%
DISCOUNT ON VENUE RENTAL MONDAY-THURSDAY.

WEDDINGS. MILESTONE BIRTHDAYS. CELEBRATIONS OF LIFE. MEETINGS & RETREATS.
3721 SE Ankeny St. Portland, OR | 503-200-9545 | manager@thelaurelhurstclub.com
Visit us online: www.thelaurelhurstclub.com

The LAURELHURSTCLUB



Friends of Laurelhurst Park: 2023
Update

By Peggy Glascock and Alice Knouff

It’s been a good year so far for Friends of Laurelhurst
Park (FLP), which has benefitted from new volunteers
and is accomplishing many of its goals.

Monthly work parties began in April when we took
advantage of spring weather to plant new ferns and
shrubs. Relatively soft ground and cool temperatures
encouraged plant survival, although we humans found
ourselves dashing between the raindrops from time to
time. After planting, we mulched with compost to keep
the ground hydrated and to discourage weeds. Ongoing,
we've been working hard to remove invasive species and
noxious weeds to help the landscape flourish and see
that the nasties don’t take over.

In June we had 29 volunteers working on several large
projects: a very good turnout! One project example: we
removed huge mounds of invasive ivy, blackberries and
nightshade which were choking the park entrance at
32nd and Pine. It took many hands. Business volunteers
from NOVA gave the project a big boost, pitching in
alongside us. At our July work party, there was more
pruning, weeding, removing tree suckers and covering
beds with mulch.

Volunteers mulch new plantings of Manzanita on the

Groups like NOVA who volunteer from local businesses sunny west side of Laurelhurst Park.

are a big help to FLP. Hands On Greater Portland

provides a way for anyone in the area to find us and sign

up online not only for FLP events, but for the activities w ;
of other nonprofit organizations year-round. ' e - ’
Many thanks to new and old volunteers; we appreciate S E I s M I C R TRO FI I I I
you all and the park would not shine as it does without ?
you. Not to mention it’s fun to work together as a
community. Portland Parks staff are great to work with
and learn from and they appreciate our contributions.
Our work parties are held on second Wednesdays from 9
am to noon through October. To join in, meet in front of
the blue-green Parks building at 3600 SE Ankeny St. on
the north side of the park. Please wear work
shoes/clothes; all tools are supplied.

To get on our email list for updates:
laurelhurst.parkfriends@gmail.com or call
Peggy Glascock at 503-459-9248.
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All Saints’ School’s iy
Annual Holiday Bazaar "%:

November 4th, 9am-4pm Call for your free estimate:
All Saints Parish Hall 503-282-4424
3847 NE Glisan St, Portland OR 97232 77 ?affﬁguakemc“-com
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Century Home Plaques

By Johnyne Wascavage

This fall the Century Plaque Committee will once again order plaques
commemorating 100-year-old homes in the Laurelhurst neighborhood. These
cast and polished bronze plaques, customized with the year your home was built,
are produced at Macadam Aluminum and Bronze Company. Sized at 10 inches by
2 1/2 inches, they are suitable for mounting on siding, pillars, doors, gates or
other locations inside and outside your home.

If your home was built in 1924 or earlier, you are eligible to purchase a plaque.
The deadline for the fall order is Friday, October 6th. You can order your plaque
online using a credit card at the LNA web store or by mailing a check payable to
the Laurelhurst Neighborhood Association to LNA Treasurer, 3721 SE Ankeny St.,
Portland OR 97214. Include a note with your name, address, email address and
phone number as well as the year your home was built. The cost of the plaque is
S100; proceeds go the neighborhood association. Since the project began in 2018,
over 470 neighbors with eligible homes have purchased plaques.

The Century Plaque Committee submits accumulated orders to the foundry twice

a year, in spring and fall. The plaques usually arrive within two months of the
order. Purchasers will be notified by email when their plaques are ready for

pickup.

If you need help determining the year your home was built, a good place to start
is the Portland Maps database (portlandmaps.com) or send your questions to

Inacenturyplaque@gmail.com.

LNA Annual Picnic: A Big Success
By Abigail Smock, Southeast Quad Rep

On August 1st, neighbors gathered for the LNA annual
Picnic. Always a favorite family event, this year's picnic
drew an estimated 120 people to see familiar faces, meet
new neighbors and enjoy the last few weeks of summer.

Laurelhurst has been hosting the annual picnic since
2017; it has evolved over time from a party in
Laurelhurst Park to a Block Party in front of the
Laurelhurst Club in more recent years.

This year, organizers invited Tastebud Pizza Truck,
which hosts at the Farmers Market, to feed hungry
neighbors. Kids were seen munching on classic cheese
pizza while the more adventurous savored unique
flavors like pear, goat cheese and bacon.

With bellies full, it was off to the races - at one point I
counted 16 toddlers tackling the matching small bounce
houses while nearby parents looked on in what
appeared to be a combination of awe, joy and slight
anxiety.

Local Girl Scouts Keira and Uma kindly donated their
time to paint faces for kids, while Becky, neighbor and
artist, quickly joined in to help.

11

By 6:30 the young children could be seen barefoot and
sweaty, faces smudged with face paint and with
something reminiscent of berry ice cream marking the
corners of their mouths.

The fun wasn't reserved for the kids. The Arches
Committee hosted a beer garden in the yard of the Club
where they introduced their ambitions for the
restoration project. More than seven groups hosted
community tables where neighbors mingled and learned
about local projects. Johnny Franco, a local musician
who plays in Laurelhurst Thursday night during the
summer, was center stage playing fusion of rock and
indie.

This year’s picnic was a good reminder of what
community building looks like and how neighbors so
quickly become extended families in Laurelhurst.

If you'd like to find out how you can get involved for
next year's picnic please email:
Laurelhurst.picnic@gmail.com
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New Sign-Up to Get Emails a"é
about LNA Activities RDjE @

By Jake Cann, Communications Officer

Want to receive more timely info about events and elena@myrosecity.com | 503-453-6156
activities in the neighborhood? Then please, make CERTIFIED ECO-BROKER, SRS, ePRO
sure you're on the LNA email list.

New to the neighborhood? Or been here a while but Helping you find the home style that fits your lifestyle

wonder how some of your friends know about events
you don’t? Or maybe you forget to check the LNA
website for upcoming events?

ELENA MACPHEE, PRINCIPAL BROKER

You can sign up for emails at the bottom of most
pages of the LNA website (laurelhurstpdx.org). The
link will take you to our new form, where we ask for
your contact information.

If you already get the LNA emails (or you are not
sure), fill out the form again to ensure your most
recent contact info is in the database. In fact, we
encourage you to complete the new form again.

Get more immediate info and updates between
Newsletters about things like LNA General Meetings,
LNA events at the Laurelhurst Club (free and
ticketed), Garage Sale, 4th of July Kids Parade, Clean-
Up Day, Holiday Bazaar at Laurelhurst School,
upcoming special presentations, and more.

g Over 15 years of experience helping buyers & sellers

4225 NE SANDY BLVD.
myrosecity.com

000

Please sign up to be on the LNA email list at the

bottom of any page on the LNA website. Help us keep =i
you “in the know”. (Our list is only used for LNA- ¥ Y

related activities and topics. You can unsubscribe at M4 ] .

any time.) | l’ggi{lltl;lg glf:

selling

a homer:

The [ can help.

Laurelhurst

Neighborhood Hi. I'm

e Jenny Moody

‘ STELLAR
REALTYNW
- REAL ESTATE BROKER

Whlhing Taur,

503-961-3200
PDXJENNYMOODY.COM
JEN@QPDXJENNYMOODY.COM

Take a walking tour of
Laurelhurst, created by
resident Amelia Shields and
narrated by Katy Pozarycki.
Audio and print versions

I LIVE AND WORK IN LAURELHURST!
IF YOU ARE CURIOUS ABOUT THE

. MARKET AND WANT TO TALK THROUGH
available at: YOUR OPTIONS, I'M HERE FOR YOU.
laurelhurstpdx.org/walkingtour VOTED A 5-STAR AGENT 11 YEARS IN A
ROW THANKS TO MY CLIENTS.
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http://laurelhurstpdx.org/walkingtour

ORTLAN

NURSERY

2050 SE STARK 9000 SE DIVISION
503-231-5050 503-788-9000

www.portlandnursery.com

y L2
f -i__,’ -
J- == A passion for plants

“g\ A nursery for plant people

Your Laurelhurst Sylvia Groce

iali Real Estate Broker
Real Estate Speaa.llst bt tbanl ot
3rd-Gen Laurelhurst Resident! Cell: 503-320-6026
“As a buyer or seller in Laurelhurst, working sylvia@sylviagroce.com
with Sylvia makes ALL the differencel” WWW.sylviagroce.com




Sort T

|
ell Newsletter Seeks
Make Space for Change Marketer

« Professional organizing and
decluttering services

Do you have marketing or sales
experience? Are you outgoing? Have
you enjoyed being part of the school
auction team? The LNA Newsletter
looks to add a marketer to our team.
We seek someone who will approach

» Resale and selling services

« Garage and basement re-

imagining local nonprofits and businesses about
advertising with us. This volunteer
FREE 45 MIN CONSULTATION! role is flexible and needs only 2-3
hours monthly. To learn more email
917-633-9261 ‘. Kalyn at ads.Jaurelhurst@gmail.com

info@sortnsell.com =
www.sortnsell.com &

8015 SW Hunziker Rd.
Tigard, OR 97223

o Traditional Interior Plaster o Lathing
'» Venetian Plaster e Stucco (503) 5209991 ext.7618
' ® Ornamental Plaster e EIFS plastering@fredshearer.com

N




Secretary’s Report
By Jim Edelson, LNA Secretary

Key Items from the June 13, 2023 Board of Directors
Meeting:

1. The Board approved up to $1800 from the Arches
Fund to clean up graffiti on one of the Glisan Arches.

2. The Board agreed with the proposed 2023 LNA
Annual Picnic budget and approved expenses not to
exceed $2750.

3. The Treasurer provided a new framework to
account for LNA expenses according to major project
categories.

Key Items from the July 11, 2023 Board of Directors
Meeting:

1. The Board heard a report on the 2023 Garage Sale
which had 96 participants and net revenues of $2485.

2. The Club Committee reported installation of a new
security fence and described a sewage disposal issue
for which the Board approved funds to make both
bathrooms in the Club fully operable.

3. The Board agreed on moving forward with the new
framework that establishes LNA project-level based
accounting.

Craftsmanship For Your Home

- EXTERIOR & INTERIOR PAINTING

- SIDING REPAIR/REPLACEMENT

+ CABINET PAINTING

- CARPENTRY REPAIRS

* EPA-CERTIFIED LEAD CONTRACTOR

- PART OF THE LAURELHURST
COMMUNITY AND FAMILY OWNED
SINCE 1996

PAINTING,INC.
503-819-7989

www.PDXpaint.com
CCB #158445

S
- G & 5
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Newsletter Deadlines 2023-24

The LNA newsletter is a good way to be in touch
with your neighbors. Please, if you have an idea for
an article let the editor know at
laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com. Or, if you are
looking for a way to advertise a business or event,
write us at ads.laurelhurst@gmail.com.

The newsletter is delivered two weeks prior to
each general meeting. See below for deadlines for
submitting to upcoming issues.

General Mtg. Article Deadline Ads Deadline
2023:

Nov. 14 Sept. 26, 2023 Oct 10, 2023
2024:

Jan. 9 Nov. 21, 2023 Dec. 5, 2023
March 12 Jan. 23, 2024 Feb. 6, 2024
May 14 March 26,2024  April 9, 2024
Sept. 10 July 23, 2024 August 6, 2024
Nov. 12 Sept. 24, 2024 Oct. 8, 2024

Know of Nonprofits whose
work and mission you'd
like to share?

You can submit an article for
consideration for the LNA newsletter.

Preference is given to submissions
with a local interest to the
neighborhood.

Email submissions to:
laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com



mailto:laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:ads.laurelhurst@gmail.com

LNA Board Officers

President: Kayleen Kusterer
laurelhurst.president@gmail.com

Vice President: TJ Browning
laurelhurst.vp@gmail.com

Secretary: Jim Edelson
laurelhurst.secretary@gmail.com

Treasurer: Benn Egan
laurelhurst.treasurer@gmail.com

SEUL Rep: David Tunley
laurelhurst.seulrep@gmail.com

NE Quad Rep: John Deodato
laurelhurst.nequadrep@gmail.com

NW Quad Rep: Michelle Druce
laurelhurst.nwquadrep@gmail.com

SW Quad Rep: Steven Rebischke
laurelhurst.seulrep@gmail.com

SE Quad Rep: Abigail Smock
laurelhurst.sequadrep@gmail.com

At-Large Rep: Ru Budhi
laurelhurst.atlargerep@gmail.com

Communication Officer: Jake Cann

laurelhurst.communications@gmail.com

3439 NE Sandy Blvd, Portland, OR 97232

10% Off

I

1

1

1

1 .

| Shredding
I

I OFFER GOOD AT:

| 3439 NE Sandy Blvd, Portland, OR 97232
1

Expires 11/30/ 23

LNA Committees and Coordinators

Arches: Chris Brewster, laurelhurst.arches@gmail.com

Bottle Drop: Barry Kast, inabdrop@gmail.com

Century Plaques: Johnyne Wascavage, Inacenturyplaque@gmail.com

Coe Circle: Linda Kerekes, laurelhurst.coecircle@gmail.com

IDEA: Carol Kast, dei.laurelhurst@gmail.com

Garage Sale: Shar Flores-Ainsworth, laurelhurst.garagesale@gmail.co

Land Use: Steven Fisher, laurelhurst.landuse@gmail.com

Laurelhurst Park: Peggy Glascock, laurelhurst.parkfriends@gmail.com

LNET: Dan Stefanisko & Paul Litwinczuk, laurelhurstnetteamleader@gmail.com

Safety: TJ Browning, laurelhurstsafetycomm@gmail.c

LNA Newsletter Staff

Newsletter Editor: Joanne O'Donnell, laurelhurstnewsletter@gmail.com

Newsletter Ads: Kalyn Cohen, ads.laurelhurst@gmail.com

Local and State Officials

Mayor: Ted Wheeler: www.portland.gov /help /contact-elected-official

Commissioners:

Rene Gonzalez: gonzalezoffice@portlandoregon.gov
Mingus Mapps: mappsoffice@portlandoregon.gov
Carmen Rubio: comm.rubio@portlandoregon.gov

Dan Ryan: commissionerryanoffice@portlandoregon.gov

Deputy Director of Bureau of Planning and Sustainability:
Eric Engstrom: Eric.engstrom@portlandoregon.gov

State Representative:
Khanh Pham: rep.khanhpham@oregonlegislature.gov
Rob Nosse: rep.robnosse@oregonlegislature.gov

State Senators:
Kathleen Taylor: sen.kathleentaylor@oregonlegislature.gov
Michael Dembrow: sen.michaeldembrow@oregonlegislature.gov

Phone: 503-230-1808 Fax: 503-230-9298

$ 2.00 Off[E

|
|
' Passport Photos
|
|

OFFER GOOD AT:

3439 NE Sandy Blvd, Portland, OR 97232
Expires 11/ 30 /23

Store2251@theupsstore.com
portland-or-2251.theupsstorelocal.com
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